June 27, 2011

Dear Mayor Chilton and Board of Aldermen,

We regret we are unable to present this letter to you in person at your regular meeting Tuesday night. Our Friends of Bolin Creek Strategy Committee is meeting with our Board of Directors at the same time.

We understand that your Board will make appointments to the town’s Greenways Commission Tuesday evening.  We have a keen interest in seeing the Board and this Commission function effectively and include the diversity of opinion held in the community about how our community grows and how we provide a system of greenways that reflect the values of our community.  

Key, in our opinion, is the inclusion of citizens who represent the overwhelming sentiment expressed in this town for conserving the ecology and habitat of Bolin Creek.  Indeed, rare is the 425-acre forest that defines this area. Its conservation, as you know, is the most important project that FOBC has undertaken and one that the Town has supported in part by the purchase of the Adams Tract in 2004. The area has been cited by a 2004 North Carolina study as a priority for preservation.  Indeed, it was the actions many leaders took prior to the Carolina North Agreement that brought substantial process toward that goal.  Within its borders you will find wildlife without parallel inside Carrboro’s jurisdiction as documented by Mary Sonis' extraordinary photos, now seen in the Mill edition of the Carrboro Citizen and on our website at www.bolincreek.org.  Equally important is the health of the creek on which the wildlife depends.

Our work very much relates to that of the Greenways Commission.  Important to our group are the public’s experience of this natural environment and its enjoyment of opportunities presented by the Bolin Creek area. We believe voices representing interest in the conservation of this special area is essential in making appointments to the Commission. 

To date, however, the Commission has been weighted toward folks who rank as their top priority transit.  Although this interest is a legitimate one, others deserve equal weight. Important issues facing the Commission that deserve full representation are conservation, wildlife concerns and water-quality issues, as well as ensuring natural recreation opportunities so the Town maintains a diversity of resources for the entire community.

Since the Commission’s formation, new plans have come forward that clearly impact the work done within this group. In particular is the proposed Campus-to-Campus bikeway connector planned to join UNC’s central campus with Carolina North, using Seawell School Road.  As a group, FOBC clearly wants to encourage folks to get out of their cars and walk or bike, and we strongly support the proposed Campus-to-Campus bikeway connector (see attached map).

We suggest the BOA and the Commission may want to update its work by including this connector plan in its documents and its ongoing discussions.  At times, transit objectives can be at odds with environmental objectives, but we think both objectives can be met within our community.  The enclosed map illustrates how connectivity goals will be met when current plans are implemented.  Important, however, to achieve this is a Greenways Commission with a broad range of representation.

FOBC has a strong interest in the health of Bolin Creek.  Our group has several studies and programs currently underway to improve the Creek's health, and we plan to brief you about these studies and programs this fall. We play a key role in promoting community awareness for the need to protect the Bolin Creek Watershed. We take action by developing demonstration projects in schools and in the community to promote practices that reduce pollution in our creeks. Regarding stream-restoration efforts, we are coordinating our work on specific grants with both towns. 

As a group, we want to ensure the natural experience of walking on a forest floor is possible 50 years from now. That is one reason why protecting the health of Bolin Creek health is so important.  FOBC would like to see the Commission develop the capacity to explore trails that enhance the natural experience, without endangering wildlife, including those small creatures that depend on this water source.  

We have seen the value of transit corridors in our area when the topography warrants it, and we have seen the value of providing natural greenways to offer the public a more natural experience, such as has been  achieved at Chapel Hill’s Battle Park, Durham’s Eno River State Park and Raleigh’s Umstead State Park. 

In making new appointments to the Commission, we believe balance should be the guiding principle. This is essential whenever controversial proposals emerge.  Linda Haac and Mary Sonis are two candidates we feel would bring qualities which would provide that balance.

We appreciate your efforts on behalf of a Greenway system for this area and your support of Carrboro’s most valuable natural resource, its Bolin Creek and surrounding forest.

Thank you.

Julie McClintock
President, Friends of Bolin Creek

614 Beech Tree Ct

Chapel Hill, NC  27514

919-967-3661

mcclintock.julie@gmail.com

